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Soil Quality and Nutrient Management Workshop  
Sullivan County Ag Resource Center  

 Healthy soil should be an objective of every farmer.  What is soil health?  
How can it be measured and most importantly improved, if limitations are identi-
fied?  A workshop, sponsored by the Sullivan County Conservation District and 
Penn State Extension on December 15th from 9:30AM to 2:30PM at the Sullivan 
County Ag Resource Center, will provide an overview of the basics of soil health 
and 14 principles and practices that help improve soil health. 

 In the morning, soil health specialists from Penn State, USDA-NRCS, Sulli-
van Conservation District and a panel of local farmers will explain how soil health 
is improved, what the benefits are, and how it evolved on local farms. 

 Nutrient management (planning) is a key component of improving the pro-
ductive capability and health of our soils.  A series of presentations will be offered 
after lunch to highlight the nutrient management planning process and how the de-
velopment of a fertility management plan can prioritize how dollars and other re-
sources are utilized on the farm. 

 Registrations for the workshop must be made by calling toll-free at 1-855-
394-7534 by December 11th.  There is no charge for the workshop and lunch and 
refreshments will be provided through the generosity of the Sullivan County Con-
servation District. 
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Modifications made to Lewis AMD Treatment System 

 The Eastern PA Coalition for Abandoned Mine Reclamation (EPCAMR) recently completed work on 
modifying the Lewis Acid Mine Drainage (AMD) treatment system located near Bernice.  The system origi-
nally installed in 2007 continues to effectively treat acidic waters that discharge from abandoned coal mine 
workings.  However, with most treatment system, maintenance is required and when the system underwent 
maintenance flushing, the increased flows tended to scour the drainage system and allowed untreated dis-
charge water to more readily access Birch Creek. 

 The EPCAMR applied for and received a Growing Greener grant through the Surface Mining, Conser-
vation, and Reclamation Act to make modifications to the system.  Work included cleaning the existing treat-
ment pond, installing a new transfer system to a new flushing pond, and stabilizing the disturbed areas where 
construction took place.   

The updated system will now allow for maintenance flushing with no impact to Birch Creek and it also 
provides for containment of the Aluminum Hydroxide that settles out of the water due to treatment. 

Rexer Construction was awarded the bid for all aspects of construction and the total cost of the project 
totaled $69,824.00.   

The conservation district is proud to have EPCAMR as a partner agency in treating the scars left from 
the coal mining era in the county. 

Rexer Construction begins the work 
of creating a flushing pond below the 
Lewis AMD Treatment System.  

A view of the flushing pond at the Lewis AMD 
Treatment System.  This pond will handle the 
discharge water from flushing the treatment cell 
further up the hill.  The pond will also allow for 
settling of the Aluminum Hydroxide and prevent 
it from entering Birch Creek. 
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Lick Creek Stream Project—Step by Step through Pictures 
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Avian Influenza – What You Need To Know 

Avian Influenza (AI), commonly known as “bird flu,” is caused by an influenza type A virus.  Avian 
Influenza viruses occur naturally in birds.  Wild bird species (such as ducks, swans and geese) can carry the 
viruses but usually do not get sick from them.  However, Avian Influenza in birds is very contagious and can 
make some domesticated birds (chickens, ducks, quail, pheasants, guinea fowl and turkeys) very sick or even 
cause death. 

Avian Influenza viruses do not usually infect humans, but certain strains of AI have the potential to in-
fect people and are referred to as “zoonotic.”  If a highly pathogenic or zoonotic AI strain enters the United 
States, it could have serious economic and health impacts on the poultry industry and public health. 

Currently, there are no known cases of Highly Pathogenic Avian Influenza in PA.  That does not mean 
that poultry producers, regardless of size, should not take precautions to protect their flocks.   

Biosecurity is most important for anyone who owns or works with poultry – whether on a commercial 
farm, in the wild, or at a hobby/ backyard farm.  You should take proper steps to keep HPAI from spread-
ing.  The best way to protect your birds is to follow good biosecurity. 

Keep your distance. 

Keep it clean. 

Don’t haul disease home. 

Don’t borrow disease from your neighbor. 

Know the warning signs of infectious bird diseases. 

Report sick birds. 

 The conservation district encourages any and all poultry operators to learn more about Avian Influenza 
by visiting the following websites or stopping by the district office where we can provide you with information 
found on the websites. 

PA Department of Agriculture: www.agriculture.pa.us  

USDA Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service:  www.aphis.usda.gov  

 The district also suggests that poultry owners register their flocks with the PA Department of Agricul-
ture by visiting the website listed above and then completing the PREMISES REGISTRATION FORM found 
in the Avian Influenza section of the website. 

Seedling Sale 

 Just a reminder to keep a look out for the seedling sale flyer in January 
or February.  If you would like to be added to the mailing or email list, please 
contact the conservation district office by phone 570-928-7057 or email dis-
trict@sullcon.com.   
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Cherry Township Completes Dirt, Gravel and Low Volume Road Project on 
Art McMahon Road 
 Cherry Township completed a project on T-���������	�
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road profile for approximately 4,200 feet with shale to promote natural drainage.  Along with the profile 
change the township increased the number of cross pipes, installed over 800 feet of underdrain, installed a 
French Mattress, used over 1,000 feet of geotextile and installed a plate arch culvert to replace the undersized 
stream culvert that was present.  The completed project cost $95,278.37.  The Dirt and Gravel Road grant cov-
ered $87,145.37 of the project. 

Elkland Township Completes Dirt, Gravel and Low Volume Road Project on 
Parker Road 
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of cross pipes on one of the steeper sections of the road.  The completed project cost $8,411.90.  The Dirt and 
Gravel Road grant covered $4,035.30 of the project. 

Pictured left is one of the cross pipes that was installed. 

Pictured above is the before picture and pictured right 
is the after picture. 
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 What does it take to have a great banquet? You could not have asked for any tastier food, good loca-
tion, comfortable seating, distinguished volunteers, experienced employees, skilled and professional honorees, 
caring legislative representatives and speakers who knew their subject material at this year’s Ag Agencies 
Banquet.  

 Forksville Inn catered the buffet style turkey dinner held at the Eldredsville Fire Hall on Tuesday even-
ing, October 20, 2015. The white vinyl folding chairs were very comfortable for sitting at the banquet festivi-
ties. The decorations were appropriate for the fall season. The Sullivan County Conservation District Directors 
and Associate Directors, along with the Penn State Extension Directors volunteer their time to serve on the 
agency boards of directors. Two District Directors were honored for their service. Duane Reibson was honored 
for his eight years as a district director, but has decided not to continue another term on the board. Chairman 
Francis Moll was honored by both Representative Tina Pickett’s and Senator Gene Yaw’s offices for serving 
twenty-five years on the district board, and is continuing his four year term. Nine of the eleven Nominating 
Organizations were represented. These organizations submit names of individuals who are willing to serve as 
directors for the conservation district to the county commissioners. Corey Richmond has worked with the con-
servation district for over 21 years as Watershed Specialist and Chesapeake Bay Technician. The legislators 
honored Corey in addition to the PA Environmental Council’s Partnership Award for involving many partners 
in his work endeavors that he would later receive on October 29th in Wilkes-Barre. Randy Reibson was hon-
ored for his 20 years as the Erosion & Sedimentation Control Technician. PA Association of Conservation 
District’s Executive Director, Brenda Shambaugh, presented him with a 20 year service pin. The 2015 Conser-
vationist of the Year Award was presented to Dan Swift, a consulting forester, for his many years of service to 
the forest community in a professional and friendly manner in which still has many friends and clients thank-
ing him for his assistance. The guest speaker for the evening was PA Game Commission’s Northeast Infor-
mation/Education Supervisor, William Williams speaking about the now extinct passenger pigeon. Last year 
was the 100th year of their extinction. He certainly captivated the audience of all of the 60 plus attendees from 
age 8 to 87. Penn State Extension’s Board President Noreen Keeney presented the Cooperator of the Year 
Award to long time board member and 4-H Leader to Robert McGuire. Next year will be his 50th year as a 4-H 
Model Rocketry Leader. Master of Ceremonies Wylie Norton kept the meeting moving in a timely fashion. 
Our dairy maid, Elizabeth Fluck, Fair Queen Mackenna Bagley, and Junior Fair Queen Lauren Chase told of 
their activities and helped with door prizes. Remember, these young ladies are our future leaders. We give a 
hearty thank you to all who came to this year’s special event.  

 Plan on attending next year’s Ag Agencies Banquet when the Sullivan County Conservation District 
celebrates its 55th year of providing conservation 
services that assist land- owners with the wise use 
of our natural resources. If you’re looking to per-
form some volunteer ser- vice, please keep us in 
mind. 

2015 Ag Agencies Banquet  
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Pictured above are directors, associate directors, staff and 
agency representatives who attended this years’ banquet. 

Pictured left is E&S Technician Randy Reibson 
receiving his 20 year service pin from PACD 
Executive Director, Brenda Shambaugh. 

Pictured right is this years Conservationist of 
the Year recipient, Dan Swift.  He is receiv-
ing the award from Director, Richard Ryan. 
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NORTHEAST PA ENVIRONMENTAL COUNCIL HONORS ONE OF OU R 
OWN  

 The Northeast Pennsylvania Environmental Council held its 25th Anniversary Banquet on October 29, 
2015 at the Woodlands in Wilkes-Barre. More than twenty-five individuals (family, friends, co-workers, and 
partnering agencies and organizations) were on hand to support Corey Richmond, our Watershed Specialist/
Chesapeake Bay Technician as he received one of six “Partnership Awards”. 

 The Sullivan County Conservation District Manager had submitted the nomination in July of this year. 
In addition to the narrative of Corey’s activities, fourteen of our working partners submitted letters to support 
the nomination. 

 Over the course of twenty two years (this month) as the Chesapeake Bay Technician and Watershed 
Specialist, Corey has involved many partners in the conservation of our natural resources.  

 “Corey is quick to point out that many projects are just not possible without building partnerships with 
agencies and landowners as they have so much to offer in achieving success in projects” (from the banquet’s 
brochure). 

 The Conservation District appreciates the great working relationship we have with our partnering agen-
cies and organizations and gives a hearty “Thank-you” to those who sent support letters and even attended the 
October 29th celebration. 

Watershed Specialist and Chesapeake Bay Technician Corey Richmond, receiving his Pennsylvania Environmental 
Council Award. 
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Pictured is Corey Richmond, PEC Award recipient with some of the people who attended the banquet to show their support.   

Corey Richmond giving his acceptance speech. 

Corey Richmond standing at the display that he had setup at the PEC 
Awards Banquet. 
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Calendar of Events 

November 26 & 27 Office Closed for Thanksgiving 
December 15  Soil Health and Nutrient Management Workshop  
December 24 & 25 Office Closed for Christmas 
January 1   Office Closed for New Year’s 
January 12  District Board Meeting  
January 18  Office Closed for Martin Luther King, Jr.  
February 15   Office Closed for Presidents’ Day 

 The success of the Chesapeake Bay restoration efforts is dependent on the success of agricultural Best 
Management Practices or BMPs being installed, reported, and input into the data system which documents 
Pennsylvania’s improvements to water quality.  In the last report provided by EPA to reflect Pennsylvania’s 
status, the results are not good.  Pennsylvania has not done a good job in reporting on-the-ground efforts made 
by agricultural operations where no county, state, and/or federal funds were used.  In an effort to better capture 
the work done by Pennsylvania’s agricultural community, without government funding, the PA Association of 
Conservation Districts has joined with the PA Farm Bureau, Pennsylvania Farmers Union, Pennsylvania Asso-
ciation for Sustainable Agriculture, Pennsylvania State Grange, PennAg Industries Association, and the Penn-
sylvania Department of Environmental Protection in developing a self-reporting form. 

 Information requested as part of the form includes having a manure management plan, which the ma-
jority of livestock owners in the county have completed.  Additional information includes animal waste man-
agement system (manure storages), streambank fencing, and barnyard runoff controls.  Barnyard runoff con-
trols include practices such as roof gutters, clean water diversions, and vegetated filter areas.   

Ten percent of the respondents, chosen at random, will have their data verified by their local conserva-
tion district.  

  "While contact information will be collected, PACD will only use that information for verification of 
the information submitted. Farmer privacy is very important to us and any identifying information will not be 
shared other than for this purpose," said PACD Executive Director Brenda Shambaugh.  

 To complete the self - reporting survey, go to www.pacd.org and click on the red box titled “Manure 
Management Self - Reporting Survey.”  If you do not have access to a computer, please contact the conserva-
tion district at 570-928-7057 and we will gladly assist in inputting your information.   

 Reporting management practices to show that agriculture is doing its part in improving water quality is 
important to Sullivan County and the Chesapeake Bay efforts.  If we cannot document what farmers are doing 
on their own, the result will be increased regulations from the EPA!   

Farm Operations Are Urged to Report Achievements 
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ENDLESS MTS. RC&D BIOMASS PROGRAM 
 Are you thinking about switching your heating system to a local renewable fuel?  The Endless Moun-
tains RC&D is pursuing a program to promote the use of biomass heating systems within its regional counties. 
The objective is to offset the use of some fossil fuels (oil, propane, and coal) used for space heating through 
the use of biomass fuels (cordwood or pellets).  It’s believed by many that the advantages of using wood out-
weigh the disadvantages for some of the residents within the six county region.  Right now, the three counties 
of Bradford, Sullivan, and Lycoming Counties have program sponsors and partners for this program.   

 To identify individuals who may be interested in a wood option, RC&D will advertise and hold educa-
tional events within the interested counties.  The next scheduled event will be held on Wednesday, December 
2, 2015 from 6:30 – 8:30 PM at the Stoll Natural Resource Center in Wysox, Pennsylvania. There is no cost to 
attend. Bradford, Sullivan, and Lycoming County attendees may be eligible for $500 cost share reimbursement 
toward the purchase of a new EPA certified cordwood or pellet stove. Special discounts on stoves and pellets 
may also be available to attendees. EMRC&D will assist any interested individuals in pursuing a unit and eval-
uate cost share applicants for suitability.  To be eligible for a possible cost-share, individuals need to attend 
one of RC&D’s scheduled educational events.  The event on December 2nd is the only one scheduled at this 
time. Other events may be scheduled later if there is enough interest.  If you would like to attend the December 
2nd event, please call the RC&D office at 570-265-2717 or send information to Endless Mountains RC&D at 
200 Lake Road, Suite A, Towanda, PA 18848. Indicate your name, address, telephone, e-mail address if avail-
able, which county you are residing, current primary home heating fuel, estimated amount of fuel used annual-
ly, and interest in cordwood or pellets, and which wood stove, furnace, or boiler. 

 If you need more information, please call the RC&D office at 570-265-2717 or pick up a program bro-
chure at the Sullivan 
County Conservation Dis-
trict, Bradford County 
Conservation District, Ly-
coming County Conserva-
tion District, and Ly-
coming County Commis-
sioners Offices. Additional 
program sponsors and 
partners include Northern 
Tier Hardwood Associa-
tion, Bradford Sullivan 
Forest Landowners Asso-
ciation, CC Allis & Sons, 
Kennedy’s Country Heat-
ing, Harman Stove Com-
pany, Dushore Agway, PA 
Statewide Energy Team, 
PA Biomass Energy Asso-
ciation, and EPA Burn 
Wise Program.  

Don’t let this op-
portunity pass you by if 
you are thinking of a new 
wood heating system. 
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Francis Moll - Chairman  Jacquelyn Rouse - Manager 
Harvey Vough - V. Chairman  Carrie Bedford - Administrative Assistant 
Richard Ryan- Secretary  Corey Richmond - Watershed Specialist 
Bruno Najaka - Treasurer  Randy Reibson - E&S Technician 
William B. Saxe   Jay Bagley  - Ag Conservation Technician 
Michael McMahon   Rod Morehart - Chesapeake Bay Technician 
Betty Reibson - Commissioner   
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Jo Ann Dunn   Ed Patchcoski, - District Conservationist 
Lois Richmond   Kevin Rohe - Civil Engineering Technician 
    Tammy Finan - Farm Service Agency 
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William Kahler - Conservation Program Specialist 
VACANT - Chesapeake Bay Program Field Rep 

Joan Sattler - Watershed Manager 
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www.sullcon.com 

The Sullivan County Conservation District is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action/Non-discriminatory Employer 
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Francis Moll - Chairman  Jacquelyn Rouse - Manager/ACT Technician 
Harvey Vough - V. Chairman  Carrie Richmond - Administrative Assistant 
Richard Ryan- Secretary  Corey Richmond - Watershed Specialist/CBP 
Edward Zinser - Treasurer  Randy Reibson - E&S Technician 
Duane Reibson    
Michael McMahon    
Wylie Norton - Commissioner   
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Bruno Najaka, Emeritus  Mike Hanawalt- Supervisory District Conservationist 
Betty Reibson   Michelle Hanley - Soil Conservationist 
Dan Schaad   Tammy Finan - Farm Service Agency 
    Richard Burnett CED - Farm Service Agency 
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Jason Fellon- Watershed Manager 
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